
 

 

 
 
 
Dear LaGuardia faculty and staff— 
 
As the Middle States Virtual Site Visit draws near, please be on the lookout for emails from Professors 
Reem Jaafar and Justin Rogers-Cooper. If they contact you, please reply promptly in order to prepare for 
the upcoming meetings. As you know, reaccreditation by Middle States is required for LaGuardia to 
operate. No other review matters more. Thank you for your support.  
 
Next Thursday, March 3 at 9:30 a.m. is Spring 2022 Opening Sessions; please RSVP here to attend in-
person and save this link to watch the live stream on YouTube.  
 
In-Person Work for Staff: Yesterday Executive Director of Human Resources Ron Edwards shared 
that we have been granted permission to delay the implementation of 70% in-person work for staff until 
April 4. Human Resources will send invitations to info sessions for managers in the coming days. 
 
Vaccination Requirements for Faculty, Instructional Staff and ECPs: A friendly reminder that the 
vaccine mandate for full- and part-time faculty, all non-teaching instructional staff (which includes, 
among others, NTAs, CLTs and those in the HEO series), and personnel in the Executive Compensation 
Plan, is set to take effect April 1. Ensure you are able to access campus by uploading proof of 
vaccination. Details are forthcoming regarding how to request medical or religious exemptions. 
 
Preparing for the Spring Term: Last week I shared some links to current guidance. Here is that list 
again, with some additions; please keep it close at hand to help our community be best prepared for the 
semester ahead 
 

• LaGuardia Communications 
• CUNY Communications 
• Mask Mandate 
• Vaccination Verification Instructions for Students, Faculty and Staff, RF Employees and Visitors 
• Reporting a Positive Covid Test 
• CDC Quarantine and Isolation Guidance 
• CUNY Testing Sites and FAQ (includes Random Testing information) 
• CUNY Covid Safety Tracker 
• LaGuardia’s Spring Operational Plan 
• LaGuardia Office Hours and Virtual Assistance Links 

 

 

https://ci.ovationtix.com/35690/production/1106409?performanceId=10997003
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9QUvhlW4maY
https://cunyithelp.cuny.edu/csp?id=kb_article_view&sys_kb_id=2dd94a19db8ef010887a92c5d49619b3
https://www.laguardia.edu/coronavirus/
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/university-updates/#fall-2021
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/wellness/mask/
https://cunyithelp.cuny.edu/sp?id=kb_article_view&sysparm_article=KB0012414&sys_kb_id=e2794d9b1b253c1014a8c99f1d4bcb8b
https://cunyithelp.cuny.edu/sp?id=kb_article_view&sys_kb_id=7b7684f01b8dc1906f9821be6e4bcb27
https://www.rfcuny.org/rfwebsite/resources/coronavirus-guidance/
https://cunyithelp.cuny.edu/sp?id=kb_article_view&sys_kb_id=6afbf24cdb2e7c10887a92c5d4961991
https://www.laguardia.edu/campus-safety/#reporting
https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2021/s1227-isolation-quarantine-guidance.html
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/cuny-covid-19-testing-site-locations/
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/covid-19-testing-program-facultyandstaff-faq/
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/covid-19-testing-program-facultyandstaff-faq/#random-1
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/#tracker
https://www.laguardia.edu/reopening-plan/
https://www.laguardia.edu/coronavirus/campus-services/


 

 

 
 
Above and Beyond Recognition: While most were enjoying the three-day weekend, a number of staff 
worked through Saturday, Sunday and Monday to rebuild our enrollment and provide critical admissions 
and financial aid guidance. Thank you to: Aleksey Abramov, Edwin Acosta, Rahela Akter, Loretta 
Capuano, Zulma Castillo, Luz Feliz, Alexandra Gamboa, Jesse Guralnick, Annette Hamilton, Faiza 
Kamran, Rosana Keshawarz, Adja Kondi, Luba Kuzmyn, Shannon Lund, Lucia Martinez Jimenez, Javed 
Najhafeez, Anna Padilla, Michael Saunders, and Roosevelt Smith. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Kenneth Adams 
President 
 


